
Organisers Comments 
 
Thank you all for coming to brave the beautiful but rough and tough 
terrain of Norland Moor.  
 
From an organiser's perspective, being able to use the rec for parking is 
great, as it means assembly, start and finish can all be close together. 
Many thanks to Calderdale MBC for permission.  
 
As usual there were many EPOC volunteers to assist, so thanks to all of 
you, absolutely brilliant! One special mention though for Jonathan 
Emberton who, at very short notice, took on the role of controller on the 
day and checked all the control sites before you ran. 
 
A word of warning to other event organisers - if you are going to use a 
pop-up tent for download, make sure you have someone around at the 
end who knows how to put it back in the bag! Now I know why so many 
tents get abandoned after music festivals. 
 
Hope to see you all at Ogden Water on 30th October for the YHOA 
Championships / Superleague Event. 
 
Dick Spendlove 
 


